
ALL SAINTS BIGHTON  PARISH MEETINGS

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PAROCHIAL MEETING 16th May 2021 
The following meetings were held at All Saints Church Bighton at 12 noon 
Meeting of Parishioners pursuant to the Churchwardens

(Appointment and Resignation) Measure 1964

 Bob Ellis opened the meeting, he then stepped down. Ian Waring Green chaired this part of the meeting.
Mr. Robert Ellis and Mr Simon McCowen were duly elected as Churchwardens. They had both been nominated at the PCC meeting on 17th March 2021
The Annual Parochial Church Meeting

Apologies – none 
The minutes of the meeting held on 25th October 2020 had been approved and signed .
Parochial representatives of the laity       A Nomination form, Trustee Eligibility Declaration form, HMRC fit and proper persons declaration and privacy notice form had been received from 
 Robert Ellis, Sally Ellis, Ray Jeffrey, Sarah White, Simon McCowen, Elizabeth Prescott-Decie, Sue Gray, Simon Pettinati, Chris James and Alison Mayne 
They were all elected to the PCC.

Appointment of sides persons –    Alex James, Chris James, Sarah White, Elizabeth Prescott –Decie and Simon Pettinati were all elected as side persons. 
Electoral Roll numbers –The Electoral Role secretary reported that 32 persons on the electoral roll, of which 6 are resident outside the Parish. This is one less than the October figure due to the death of Mike Manley. The next review will be in 2025. 
Treasurer’s report.

 The report was produced by the Treasurer and is attached and contains the following:- 

The annual report on the financial affairs of the Parish.

The examined accounts for the year ended 31st December 2020.

 The examined statement of the funds and property of the Council.

Mr. Nicholas Ashford agreed to continue as examiner for the next financial year. He was thanked by Sue for examining the 2020 accounts. Sue was thanked by Bob and Nicholas Ashford for the excellent ways she keeps the accounts.
Church warden’s report was distributed to the parishioners, a copy of which is attached to the minutes. 
Representative to the Deanery Synod 

Alison Mayne was proposed by Elizabeth Prescott Decie and seconded by Simon McCowen to be the Deanery Synod representative
The Terrier had been signed on 18th April. Nothing was added during the year 
Meeting of the Parochial Church Council
Present   Sally Ellis, Robert Ellis, Sue Gray, Simon McCowen, Elizabeth Prescott- Decie, Sarah White, Chris James, Ian waring Green, Alison Mayne, Ray Jeffrey and Simon Pettinati
Apologies none 

 Appointment of Officers

Chairman – vacant 
Robert Ellis was appointed as Vice Chairman. proposed by SM seconded by AM

Deputy Vice Chairman   Simon McCowen proposed RE seconded AM
Sue Gray was appointed Treasurer.  Proposed by EPD seconded by SW  
 Sarah White was appointed as Secretary. Proposed by SM seconded by SE 
Sally Ellis will continue as Electoral Role Secretary. 

Chris James will continue as Fire, Health and Safety officer, Web master and GDPR officer.
All agreed by the PCC.
Update on the Vacancy     The meeting to select a short list of candidates is now 19th May as the closing date was extended. Interviews will be in June 
Arle Valley update   despite concerns that the Arle Valley Benefice was going to be broken up, the meeting on 12th May confirmed that this was not the case. The four parishes would continue under the new incumbent. 
Communion Services re Graham Trasler’s email   Graham had suggested that All Saints change their communion Sunday from 3rd to either 2nd or 4th. St Johns will have 2 communion services a month on 1st /3rd Sundays. If changes were made now, this would leave a future rector able to take communion in the village parishes on 2nd/4th Sundays. This would result in All Saints changing their service pattern, as Ian is unable to take a service on 3rd Sunday. 
Dissolution of the group Ministry   This was an agreement made by previous incumbents of the Arle valley and Itchen valley Benefices. It allowed for the benefices to collaborate with each other, should one be unable to take a service. This needs to be dissolved before a new incumbent is appointed.   The PCC had no comment to make on the letter from the Bishop of Winchester.
AOB
The Ventham family have asked permission to erect an upright stone in the churchyard to commemorate family members. The PCC had no objections. 

Sue mentioned comments made by some attendees at the service -  that they found it difficult to hear Graham. Possibly because they were sitting in the Lady Chapel as socially distanced spaces were full. 
They had also commented that directions to the church were not on the web site. This will be rectified.  

Sally asked the secretary to order some more gift aid envelopes.

Alison informed the PCC that she had been accepted for an interview to join the Bishop’s Permission to Preach course. The PCC voiced their congratulations.

Simon P is embarking on a marathon x2 from Arundel to Winchester to raise funds for the Church and the Village Hall. He will be setting up a just giving page for donations. 
Next meeting   13th June 2021 

